

SLEAFORD & DISTRICT INDOOR BOWLING CLUB LIMITED
MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

Committee Meeting - 29th September 2021 @ 19.30pm.

Members Present: Peter Tyler (Chair) Judith Van-Dyke (Minute Taker)
Carol Wallis Fred Collin, Gillian Annison, Steve Cambers, Jenny Elphick,
Pete Annison, Kim Callow, Brian Coyne, Gerald Pask, Jo Barratt (Steward)

Apologies: Colin Lambert

2. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETINGS:

- The Minutes of the previous meeting were agreed by the Chair and seconded by Jenny Elphick.

3. MATTERS ARISING:

- Colin Lambert to be advised regarding the completion of the Jim Duckett Trophy.

4. TREASURERS REPORT

- Brian Coyne updated on the membership situation- social members 29 – full members 279 and life members 11. 3 life members donated their annual membership fee to the club. New members are 20-25 and the committee would like to thank the volunteers involved in raising the awareness of the club through various leaflet drops. - We are still 30/35 members short of pre pandemic.
- The current bank situation is £17k in May we were at £35k = a loss of £18k since re-opening in May. Weekly takings pre covid were approximatley £2,200 per week these have reduced to £1,800. Bank Balance does included the annual insurance premium of £3k paid out in September. £10k held in reserves is the club limit for substantial unforeseen circumstances. This means that we need volunteers to help within the club, as we will not be paying staff overtime.
- Discussion regarding the leagues reducing to trips from rinks – team captains to be contacted mid November in the hopes that more players can be found for Monday/Tuesday and Friday evenings. JVD will email CW will contacted by telephone to commence in January.

5. DIRECTORS REPORT:

- GP discussed the continued work regarding the car parking situation – Gerald, Peter Tyler and Ian Kimpton will have a sub committee meeting to try to push things forward.
- PT produced a copy of the weekend parking map produced by Ian Kimpton to be circulated all clubs and the website.
- The new cleaner is in place Noel Greene is in his first week.
- GP is arranging for a quote for a new sign on the building to replace the one already there as the details are incorrect.

6. CORRESPONDENCE REPORT:

- The club has been approached by a school in Sleaford regarding pupils in Duke of Edinburgh Scheme. JVD has left messages but they have not come back as yet.
- PT has booked a date in November 2022 to talk to Leasingham WI.
- Stamford WI are looking to come along to the club in Feb 2022 – discussions around costs and how many visitors – this is to be confirmed.

7. HEALTH & SAFETY:

- The annual Health and Safety meeting with Peter Lowder and Penninsular is on the 14th October 2021 at 9.30am

8. FIXTURE SECRETARY'S REPORT:

- Working on the new Wednesday afternoon Leagues.
- Also working on producing the Survey to go out to all members.
- FC – the over 60's on the 11th April 2022 to be moved to the 20th April 2022
- A donation from Sheila Pratt to arrange a Christmas competition this will be held on the 30th December 2021.
- GP to donate for an Easter/ end of season Gala on the 24th April 2022

9. CAPTAINS REPORT:

- FC - 1st over 60's at Grantham was won 81-69
- County Rinks - 3rd November – 3 members on 2 lists. PT to speak to Richard Wight regarding the clash. - The reporting will be the same as previous years.

10. E.I.B.A:

- Uniform is all greys.
- Monday fixtures to start at 10.00am not 10.30 to avoiding clashing with the bowls drive.
- Meals:
- Skegness no meals home or away.
- Stamford/Lincoln Hot meal £7.50 Buffet £5.00
- Spalding no meals at away matches.
- Grantham/Boston Meals or buffets.
- FC will contact clubs stating hot meals at Sleaford.

11. PROMOTION, ADVERTISING AND RECRUITMENT:

- 180 of the new fliers have gone out across Sleaford offering individuals to come along for a cup of tea every Saturday in October to have a look at the club and a taster session.
- Ruskington will be the next village to have a flier drop in November.

12. A.O.B:

- AGM notices are up in the club and on the website.
- Discussion regarding the dress code – Ladies committee will also discuss the situation. - the colour of grey seems to be the issue along with the style – younger players want a more relaxed colour code.
- Club shirts – orders are now being taken -£15 per shirt, orders to be placed once sponsorship money is received.
- Gill's stall donated £100 to the club. Discussions regarding possible a 20% or increase in the amount the stall takes when selling bowls.
- Sheila Pratt County ladies president day 3rd April 2022 at 1.00pm
- Re- spotting needs to happen for the County games.
- SC to chair the next Management committee meeting.

MEETING CLOSED at 20.50pm

12. NEXT MEETING: The next meeting: [Wednesday 20th October 2021@ 7.00pm](#)

Signed:

(Peter Tyler - Chair)

Dated